TOWN OF CARROLLTON
MONTHLY MEETING
June 21, 2022
 5:00PM 
Municipal Complex

640 Main Street

Limestone, NY  14753
Present: Acting Deputy Supervisor/Councilman Jay Little, Councilman Dan Newbury, Councilman David Barger, Town Clerk Julie Carlson, PB Chair Wendy Johnston, CWO/S1&2 Maintenance Ricky Dixon, Hwy Superintendent Mike Fox. Town Attorney Eric Firkel, Bookkeeper Keli Rounsville, Incoming Bookkeeper Diane Frick. Not Present: Supervisor Bob Rinfrette, Councilman Ralph Bottone. 
Also Present: Town Resident: Theresa Redeye.   Tex Hurd Construction Contractor of Bradford, PA. 
Acting Deputy Supervisor Little called the Meeting to order at 5:00PM followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Motion made by Councilman Newbury, seconded by Councilman Barger to accept May Monthly Minutes and Special Meeting Minutes as written. All voting yes, Motion carried. 

Motion made by Councilman Newbury, seconded by Councilman Barger to pay bills presented. 
All voting yes, Motion carried.

2022 Bills Presented 



· General   $18,669.39 v#107-132
· Highway $  7,464.24 v#67-80
· Sewer 1   $     101.47 v#7
· Sewer 2   $  2,504.64 v#47-58
· Water    
     2,341.64 v#44-53
Capital    $-0-
       Total     $31,081.38
Checks Received:

   
 $   124.39 Town Clerk's Acct-May Sales
 
   3,714.00 Justice Michael Soper-Fines Collected for May

   5,635.00 Justice Joseph Crowley-Fines Collected for April


   4,350.00 Justice Joseph Crowley-Fines Collected for May
     
   4,451.00 Rental Income 
      120.00 Planning Board Banner
     


      322.36 Metalico Bradford-Town Clean up-Scrap
   Total $19,149.33
Monthly Written Reports:  The Town Clerk, Rentals Report, Hwy Report, And Dog Control Report were distributed and reviewed. 
Correspondence: 1) Town Assessor -Sue Putt. (Revised date).
Motion made by Councilman Newbury, seconded by Councilman Barger to accept the revised letter of resignation from Town Assessor Sue Putt effective June 30, 2022. All voting yes, Motion carried. 
2) Certificate of the Final State Equalization Rate of 75.00 for the Town of Carrollton dated May 17th, 2022. (Down 2.67% from 2021 State Equalization Rate.) 
3) C. Mills & Sons Disposal informed customers that they are making changes and will no longer be our residential waste company. They have chosen Casella to service their customers and they will be contacting us with set up day. 
Guest: Hurd’s Construction -Tex Hurd gave details of his detailed plan for 641 Main Street. He will begin work starting October 1st, 2022. If he completes other jobs earlier, he will move us up on his schedule. 

The Bid proposal for the complete scope of work is $161,839.00. 
Resolution 8-2022 
Motion made by Councilman Newbury, seconded by Councilman Barger to authorize Acting Deputy Supervisor Jay Little to sign the winning bid proposal for Hurd’s Construction dated 06/21/2022. All voting yes, Motion carried. 
Highway Dept. Mike Fox provided his monthly report for May.  Superintendent Fox stated being a man down due to comp case, he is not getting a lot accomplished. 
CWO Rick Dixon: Informed the Board of 2 Residential Water leaks at 522 Main Street, and 680Main Street.  Letters were mailed, giving 7 days from day of letter to fix the problem. He has heard back from one, and they had to have a line locate and then the leak will be repaired. He will be following up on the issues. 
He provided a proposal from Moodys Water Supply Services, LLC for the Water Well Flow Testing Project. 

Resolution 9-2022 
Motion made by Councilman Newbury, seconded by Councilman Barger to accept and authorize Acting Deputy Supervisor Little to sign the proposal of $1,000 per well. 2 wells x $1,000 =$2,000. This price includes prevailing wages, and will be completed by a NGWA certified pump technician. Work hours are standard hours of operation during daylight, M-F. Weekends, holidays and night work is not included in this proposal quoted. All voting yes, Motion carried. 
Rick reported he has placed a sizeable order of parts for both Sewer and Water to have on hand at the Plant using the Covid monies. 
Rick also reported that the water lines are going to need to be looked at to schedule replacing sooner than they should have to be. The problems we are having and finding are growing. He stated they are only 25 years old, still paying on the loan. 

Cemetery:

Rick asked Bookkeeper Keli Rounsville if the perpetual funds that were for the Cemetery were available? He asked the Board to consider purchasing a mower for just the cemetery. The mower we have now is too wide and can’t get through the headstones, etc without knocking something out of place. Keli said she would check into it. 
Old Business:

Sign: Rick asked about the replacement of the Welcome to Limestone sign at the entrance coming from PA on Rt 219 to Main Street Limestone that was previously discussed. Acting Deputy Supervisor Little said he would get the contact information. 
Clerk Report:

Rentals: Clerk Carlson provided the Rental Report to date. 1) Parts R Us is continuously months behind, still not satisfied with former water issues, etc. Does pays monthly around the same date. 2) Foxy’s Pet Supplies replaced window in front door, side window still not replaced. She had contacted Councilman Little about the window, he told her yes, she needed to replace it.  April rent has not been received to date. 
PB Chair Wendy Johnston: Wendy provided the Board with the PB Meeting for June.  
The Planning Board has been reviewing copies of the Town Ordinances. Update on the Military Banners: it is an ongoing project, there is no deadline. You do not have to have a military photo if you can not find one to use. 
New Business: 
Acting Deputy Supervisor Jay Little informed the Board that John Krist, of Portville NY is willing to take the part-time Code Enforcement Officer/Building Inspector position temporarily until we find a permanent replacement. He will start in July. Little stated that Krist stated he will act on written complaints for property maintenance. He does not drive around looking for the issues. He will get the building applications from the Clerk that have been dropped off, meet with the applicant, and give permit out. All phone calls will be taken at the Town Complex, through the Town phone number. He does not want his phone number posted on the website; he will give his number out as needed. 
Assessor position: The Board discussed the meeting and Clerk Carlson shared the meeting information that she attended with Supervisor Rinfrette, which reiterated the information that was distributed at the May meeting from the County. Acting Deputy Supervisor Little and the Board Members stated he is still interested in the Town having their own assessor and that he has reached out to the individual from the Town that has taken interest. Attorney Firkel stated he would get the information for the Board on the difference of appointing an Assessor and if the Assessor is an elected position due to the qualifications are different to start. 
Open Forum: Town Resident Theresa Redeye addressed the Board about an issue she is having with a tree that is hanging over her property, it is very old and if it falls it will be on her house. She stated she has addressed it to the neighboring property owners, but nothing has happened it yet. Wants to know what she can do about it. After lengthy conversation, The Town informed her it is not a Town issue. The Town Attorney stated the only thing she can do is confront neighbors, or cut it down herself. If it falls then it is a homeowners insurance coverage claim and can make it a small claims case, it is not a Town issue.  
Executive Session:
Highway Supervisor Mike Fox requested Executive Session with the Board and Attorney Firkel for Personnel Reasons. 
Motion made by Councilman Newbury, seconded by Councilman Barger to go into Executive Session for Personnel at 6:50PM. All voting yes, Motion carried. 
Motion made by Councilman Newbury, seconded by Councilman Barger to adjourn Executive Session at 6:50PM. All voting yes, Motion carried. 

Resolution 10-2022 
Motion made by Councilman Newbury, seconded by Councilman Barger to create a Temporary Highway Fulltime Employee position with no benefits. This position is only temporary and will be dissolved once the employee that is off of work returns. All voting yes, Motion carried. 
Motion made by Councilman Newbury, seconded by Councilman Barger to adjourn the Monthly Meeting at 7PM. All voting yes, Motion carried. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Julie Carlson-Town Clerk
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